WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

17 August 2020
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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting was held remotely. 

In attendance: Cllrs. Collins and Dyer.  Alan Giles, Penny Sykes, Kate Braithwaite and Brian Serjent.
Apologies for absence – None
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllr Labuschagne, South Gloucestershire Councillor. 
18.08/20 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 20 July 2020 and the Clerk’s Report 

The minutes were approved and will be signed when normal meetings resume. All the items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
Matters Arising

The Clerk and Cllr Marriott have carried out the annual inspection of the Greenfield Centre and the cricket pavilion. 

The Greenfield Centre had a few minor issues including a few places which need to be touched up with paint and some flickering lights in the main hall where the tubes need to be replaced. 

The main issue noted with the pavilion was that it is in need of a deep clean. Bins have also been left unemptied. It hasn’t been used since March and if it is to open at all in the football season there will need to be measures put in place to make it compliant with Covid regulations. Clerk will email the secretary to ensure cleaning is carried out. The tennis pavilion inspection is to be done shortly.

Cllr Climmer has taken a look at the problem of the flooding outside the Greenfield Club. It is difficult to tell exactly where all the water which causes the problem comes from. He will try to have a look when we have some heavy rain. 

The lease for the Greenfield Club which was due for renewal last year has been received from the solicitors for signing. It requires 2 councillor signatures which need to be witnessed. It is the same as the previous lease. Cllrs Kembery and Marriott agreed to visit the office in the morning to sign and Cllr Brain will attend to witness.
Following the lack of clarification around the business support grant funding of £10,000, South Gloucestershire Council has now advised only a small number of Parish Councils qualified for this and they will be notified if they are eligible.  As no notification has been received it’s presumed we are not eligible. 

The annual insurance policy has been renewed for £8,268.96. This is a slight increase on last year due to the addition of the mower at Hambrook and CCTV at the Rec. Last year it was £7,714.07. The insurance company has asked if we would want to consider a policy to protect against Cybercrime which is typically around £1700. After discussion it was decided this was not required in our circumstances.
A quote has been received for 3 no parking for motorhomes signs. It was for £518.32 which included 3 posts, delivery and vat. However after checking only 1 new post is required and a revised quote has been received for a total amount of £322.12 including vat. It was agreed to go ahead and order these.     

Another request has been sent to South Gloucestershire Council to ask them to look at the problem of overgrown verges in Frenchay and Moorend.

Carole Winstone from the hospital trust has contacted the Parish Council to advise a colleague is looking into the issue of the potentially unsafe walls and she is waiting for an update from him. 

Clerk has requested an update from Phil Morgan regarding the items on the snagging list but has so far received no response.

The solicitor responded to us that he noted we had been advised to contact Phil Morgan regarding outstanding issues in Frenchay. I have responded to him that we have had no concrete information from Phil Morgan and requested he go back to the Trust solicitor for answers.

Josh Roper has been contacted regarding the removal and crowning of the trees at the Village Hall in Frenchay for a revised quote. He has advised this will be £950 which was accepted by members and Clerk will contact him to see when he can commence work. Once done 3 revised quotations will be obtained for the work to the wall.
An investigation into the surface of the car park at Hambrook has taken place and South Gloucestershire Council has concluded that the results were poor and it is not feasible to replace like for like. They advised they are willing to undertake further patching works at their expense and they have been instructed to proceed with this. Members were in agreement that this would appear to be the best solution at present with no cost to the Parish Council. 
The draft byelaws have been forwarded to all members to see if there are any amendments that should be added. Cllr Kembery has suggested they should state no overnight parking for motorhomes, caravans etc and also that any club or organisation wishing to use the common should obtain prior permission from us. Cllr Bowles put forward several points to be amended which Clerk will update. Should members have any other suggested updates they can be emailed to the Clerk. 
The illegal encampment procedures have also been sent out. These set out the actions that should be taken if there is an unauthorised encampment on parish land. The contact name on them needs to be updated. Clerk will amend and resend. 
It has been suggested by Cllr Watkins that some cycle racks should be provided around the Parish. Suggested places were by the White Lion in Frenchay, Frenchay Museum and Hambrook Common. It was proposed an initial budget of £1,000 should be made available, possibly from the Community Infrastructure Levy. Clerk will send some examples to all members. To be agreed by full Council.
2 FIT payments of £974.37 and £1628.52 have been received in respect of the solar panels at the Greenfield centre for the period August 2019 to July 2020.
19.08/20 – Grant Requests
All Saints Burial Ground - £360.

Brian Serjent spoke on behalf of All Saints Trust. They need to repair the gates into the churchyard which are rusted and damaged. They have secured a very good price of £720 and requested half the cost. It was agreed to recommend a grant for the total cost of £720 to Council. 

Winterbourne Environmental Group - £1,741.42
Penny Sykes attended on behalf of the group. Members are in support of the group and keen to build on their enthusiasm. It was agreed that the tools they have requested could be bought by the Parish Council at a trade centre. They would then remain the property of the Parish Council. Regarding the request for payment towards an outdoor first aid course it was suggested the Parish Council may be able to organise this to include other groups. The Parish Council is unable to fund payment for a web site. Although in some circumstances the group would be covered by the Parish Council‘s liability insurance this is not the case in all scenarios so there may be a need for them to purchase this themselves. 
Alan Giles advised he will be interested to see how the Parish Council pursues this request as the group are capable of doing a lot of good work.

Frome Valley Growing Project - £300
The project is set on some land off of Swan Lane and is a community led project. It aims to provide an opportunity for residents and children to engage in and learn gardening and farming techniques. Only organic techniques are used and it is hoped to grow heritage varieties to preserve them for future generations. Local schools are also interested in using the site. There is a possibility some free trees could be available from South Gloucestershire Council and the Woodland Trust. Although there were some reservations regarding the site being rented not owned by them, members agreed to recommend their request of £300 for the purchase of 10 trees to full Council.    
20.08/20 – Request from resident regarding Christmas light in Winterbourne  
A local resident has raised the issue of Christmas lights in Winterbourne. He is willing to arrange fund raising to pay for this if he has the support of the Parish Council. It was discussed that normally such lights would be paid for through businesses and the Chamber of Commerce. Members are not against the idea and the Clerk will correspond further with the resident. Cllr Brain advised he could help with information regarding who owns the commercial properties on Flaxpits Lane and would be happy to also liaise with the resident. 

21.08/20 – Request from resident for consideration of more accessible entrances to the      
Nature reserves
A resident of Winterbourne who is a wheelchair user has requested if it would be possible for some of the gates to be changed to allow wheelchair users to enjoy the nature reserves and other open spaces with difficult access. Clerk will send examples of alternative gates to be discussed in the next Council meeting.   

22.08/20 – Reports from Task Groups

Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field
Cllr James Griffith is going to join the Frenchay councillors on their next monthly walk around the area. The entrances to the kissing gates at the Tuckett Field are getting quite worn and the Frenchay Councillors are proposing to put down some gravel to help. All members in agreement with this. 
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
They are currently 7 people on the Allotment waiting list. 
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down
Cllr Climmer advised he was very pleased by the work carried out by the WEG at the Dingle and he is hoping to be able to ask they do some further work. 

Hambrook and Whiteshill
Cllr Hemmings advised the grit bin on the bank outside his house has got a large number of full dog waste bags in it. In view of this should all the grit bins be inspected. Cllr Climmer also advised the dog bin on Mill Bridge is overflowing. Clerk will report both issues to Streetcare. 
It was proposed an additional dog bin should be sited in Moorend. 
Greenfield Centre
The Clerk, Cllrs Marriott and Newport had a further meeting with South Gloucestershire Council regarding the Elm Park School rebuild. They advised it is a definite decision that the fire doors from the Greenfield Club onto the field will be sealed and the Club will have to exit via the interconnecting door into the Greenfield Centre. Clerk will contact South Glos to ask them to visit and agree what will be put in place of the doors, and the replacement of the interconnecting door to a fire door.

23.08/20 – A.O.B.
After many requests made by Cllr Kembery he was pleased to inform the Parish Council that South Gloucestershire Council has now installed a couple of yellow boxes on the A4174/M32 roundabout to help the traffic flow. This reinforces that if parish councillors want something achieved it can be done if they keep persevering.

Winterbourne Tennis Club would like to put an access gate into court 3 to allow easier access for the public to pay and play without being a member. Members are in favour of this and the Clerk and Cllr Marriott will check the positioning of it when the risk assessment is carried out. They will be able to claim 50% of the cost back through the WSA grant.

Cllr Watkins advised some parish councils have a grant policy on their website which gives a guide as to who can claim and what they can claim for. Clerk will investigate. 
Meeting concluded 9.15pm 
	Action
Clerk
R Climmer
Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
Clerk
J Brain
Clerk
Clerk

Clerk
D Marriott

Clerk


1

